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East Hampton Housing Authority
Chatham Acres

1 Governor Bill O’Neill Drive

East Hampton, CT 06424

A meeting was held on July 20, 2016 at Chatham Acres. The meeting opened at 6pm.  Members present were Thomas Denman, Patricia Dufour, Ann McLaughlin, Jo Ann Ewing, Fred Maynard and Judie Bobbi.

Minutes:
The motion was made to approve the June 15th Special Meeting minutes and the Regular June 15th Meeting minutes that followed by Ms. McLaughlin.  Ms. Ewing seconded.  Vote was unanimous.

Public Comment:

None

Bills and Communication:

State Auto Insurance was paid until the end of year as we had to provide a receipt to CHFA for part of the closing check list.  Also, we are awaiting the resolution regarding our policy to see if they approve our policy is sufficient by DOH to cover renovations in the case of any losses.  Our agent is making the case that we would be covered.
Ms. Bobbi reported that we have set up a separate checking account that will be called the Construction Fund in order that wire transfers can be deposited by DOH and CHFA during the renovations

Cash Report:

Ms. Bobbi presented the June reconciliation.  Members reviewed and it will be filed for audit.

Old Business and New Business:

Millennium has begun the roofing at Bellwood Court.  CHFA delays have made it necessary to have the Roofing Contractor begin now or loose the bid since he will be tied up for two or more months.  Since the housing authority is committed to use some of its reserves for the work, this will be paid out of that amount in the case that CHFA will not cover it.  We are waiting for them to approve the “early start” which means work can begin before the official closing takes place.
Ms. Bobbi will attend a Construction Meeting at CHFA on July 21st to discuss the construction requirements and payment requisitions.  
Closing with DOH and CHFA:  still working for a DOH closing before end of July.  CHFA seems to be a dragged out process between paperwork sent in and then getting it reviewed in a timely manner so that it can be checked off on the Closing Check List.

Vacancy:  At the end of July we will have 4 possible vacancies at Bellwood that we plan to use in order to move people out of their unit for about 3 days while work is taking place in their apartment.  This way no one will be displaced and the individual will be able to stay on site.
RSC:

No report

Tenant Commissioner:

None
A motion was made by Ms. McLaughlin to adjourn at 7:10pm.  Mr. Maynard seconded.

Respectfully submitted by Judie Bobbi, recording secretary

CC:  Board Members, Town Manager, Town Clerk, Town Council
